
THE PRESIDENT
OF THE

GENERAL ASSEMBLY

16 April 2018

Excellency,

Further to my letter dated 16 April 2018, related to the final draft resolution
entitled "Follow-up on the Secretary General's Report on Peacebuilding and Sustaining
Peace", I have the honour to inform that the silence procedure has not been broken.

I, therefore, have requested the Secretariat to process the draft resolution for
issuance as A/72/L.49. The General Assembly will consider the draft resolution during
the High-Level Meeting on Peacebuilding and Sustaining Peace, at the plenary meeting
on 25 April 2018.

I would like to thank all delegations for their cooperation and constructive
engagement throughout the process. I would also take this opportunity to extend my
appreciation to H.E. Mr. Masud Bin Momen, Permanent Representative of the People's
Republic of Bangladesh and H.E. Mrs. Audra Plepyte, Permanent Representative of the
Republic of Lithuania for successfully steering the consultations on the draft resolution.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest considerations.

All Permanent Representatives and
Permanent Observers to the United Nations

New York


